BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –July 10, 2018
Members Present: Bob Bartini (chaiman), David Forrest,, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Peter Nichols, Joel Bilodeau, Earl Moffatt-Foresight Land Services
Bob Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:34  PM.
Abatements
A abatement was submitted for 330 Spring Street.  The customer came before the Board requesting an abatement since they hadn’t been billed on this property and received a high bill for water/sewer last quarter.  After reviewing the documentation, the Board agreed to deny the abatement due to the fact that the water was used.  Roger Schuerer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded. Dave Forrest opposed, all others in favor.
A continuation on an abatement for 25 Franklin Street.  The customer once again came before the Board after a tie vote at the May 8, 2018 meeting.  The customer was requesting an abatement due to leaky fixtures over time that he has been repairing over the last few years.  After reviewing the documents again the Board voted to deny the abatement because the water was used.  Roger Schuerer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.  
An abatement was submitted for 732 Pleasant Street.  The hot water heater had broken and flooded the basement of the property.  The customer was requesting an abatement for the sewer portion of the excess bill since it drained into the yard and not the sewer.  The Board reviewed the documentation and voted to grant the abatement.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Jon Terry seconded.  All in favor.

A abatement was revisited for 205 High from the June 12, 2018 meeting.  The resident had on quarter with a high read,  The source of this was unknown.  The owner stated that she found no leaks.  Dave Forrest made a motion for a one time 10% reduction.  All other members voted against.  The bill stands as is.
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that we have 54 new meters (with this current billing) in need of repair and 70 that are left from the old list, for a total of 124.  Orange notices will be included with these accounts when billing is mailed  The Board has requested that 30% increase be added to all estimated bills to try and offset large catch up bills.
Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know that 80% of the manholes had been completed with the sonar project.
Al Zerbato spoke about the sewer line project near Lee Bank.  He stated that his concern with the Highway Department doing the project was the cutting of pavement.  He stated that LB could do the cutting for $3000 with the current emergency repair contract.  Discussion regarding this project will continue at another meeting.

Highway/Cemetery Dept

Earl Moffit from Foresight Land Services attended the meeting to speak about road paving.  Foresight has already done the engineering to repave Devon Road and with be getting a cost package together for Devon and Summer Streets.  Al Zerbato will forward the Summer Street information to them. The Board discussed level and paving and mill & fill as options.  Roger Schuerer stated that they needs to be a good base to level and pave.  The Board discussed which areas would need what type of paving.  Earl Moffit let the Board know that many variables go into paving, from the type of paving to the type of shoulder treatments which can greatly increase pricing.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that paving funds are currently available from Town and Chapter 90 funds.  Foresight would like to know if there are any wetlands on Summer Street that may affect paving.  Foresight has agreed to have further information to the Board for both Summer Street & Devon Road at the August 28th meeting.  The Board would like to pave all of Summer Street and put that as a priority.  Don Zukowski stated that he votes for which ever street can be completed and get pavement on the ground.
The Board wanted more information regarding the purchase/lease of a new sidewalk plow.  Al Zerbato stated that Tracless came to the Highway garage to show the equipment that they had available.  The Tracless has a bigger salt capacity, approx ½ yard and a better spreading unit then the Wacker machine.  The Tracless also has the opeiton of a dump body that would add an additional capacity.  Al Zerbato will reach out to another town to see if the additional cost of the dump body is warranted.  Roger Schuerer asked if salt stations could be set up in Town to fill whichever sidewalk plow at a quicker rate.  Al stated that he has spoken to Gig Wellington at the school to see whether that is a possibility.
The Board inquired if there was an update regarding the drainage issue at 100 Church.  Al Zerbato stated that we had no further correspondence.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that LB was the only bidder for the Abby Court drainage project and the bid came in higher than expected.  Al will be asking for the cost for just the Tamarack portion of the project.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Town submitted a grant application to do work on the bridge by Drakes Auto.

Bob Bartini inquired about the temporary bridge near the Silverleaf Resort.  Roger Schuerer stated that the final bridge design was handled by Guill Engineering.  The temporary bridge is owned by the state.  Al Zerbato said he will look into it..

Other

The Board inquired about the capacity fees for 430 Greylock.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that a letter had been sent from Town Council requesting payment in full.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that an asbestos assessment had been done of the old Bullseye building.  The first quote came in at $22,750 to remove the asbestos.  Two more quotes will be sought.
The Board signed June commitments & abatements.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that some testing had been done at the landfill.  It was found that the berm had some erosion issues.  DEP will be coming up with plan to cover over with material in late August.

Executive Session

None.

Minutes

June 12th minutes approved.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
June 19th minutes approved.  Dave Forrest made the motion. Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.

The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday July 24, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:26PM   Bob Bartini made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee
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